
 
 

INSTRUCTIONAL PLANNING COUNCIL 
 

MEETING MINUTES OF 
May 17, 2024 

9:00am-11:30am, Zoom/9-154 
 

Members Present: Diana Tedone-Goldstone, Lisa Palmer, Maribel Zarate, Karen Engel, Kiran Malavade, 
Ava Johnson, Chialin Hsieh, Jose Manzo, Althea Kippes, Paul Roscelli, Vijeet Upadhyay, Erik Gaspar 
Members Absent: James Carranza 
Guests: Ameer Thompson, Michiko Kealoha, David Eck, Elizabeth Terzakis, Gloria Darafshi, Jasmin Padilla 
Valencia, Wissem Bennani, Manuel Perez, Lezlee Ware 
  

 

A. Adoption and Approval of Agenda – Diana Tedone-Goldstone noted revisions to the agenda 
including changing item E to a discussion/action item, and F to be an informational item.  

Motion – To approve the agenda including the revisions noted above: M/S: Diana 
Tedone-Goldstone, Lisa Palmer 

Discussion – none 
Abstentions – none 
Approval – approved unanimously 

B. Approval of Minutes – May 3, 2024 

Motion – To approve minutes of May 3, 2024: M/S: Lisa Palmer, Karen Engel 

Discussion – none 
Abstentions – none 
Approval – approved unanimously 
 

C. Equity and Antiracism Planning Council (EAPC) Draft Revision of College’s Land 
Acknowledgement  

Kiran Malavade and Michiko Kealoha presented on behalf of this item. Kiran shared that this item is 
returning to IPC in an attempt to find consensus on the wording of the Land Acknowledgement 
document. Kiran stressed that when taking part in social justice work, the ask is for people to consider 
their values and those of the college, potentially with discomfort present. The draft of this document 
was brought to SSPC after previously being discussed in IPC. That draft included the change to take 
out the word “capitalism.” SSPC had questions and concerns regarding the replacement of “capitalism” 
with “economic exploitation.” After some discussion, SSPC, voted to return the word “capitalism” to 
the document, and approve the draft. The document is now being brought back to IPC for discussion, 
to either move forward in consensus with SSPC, or to further understand the concerns of IPC and 
return for further discussion in the fall. Michiko Kealoha shared that if IPC does not approve the 
document at today’s meeting, the group will be waiting until fall, and essentially, another academic 
year to share this at commencement. Michiko appreciated the opportunity to share at today’s IPC 



meeting, as an approval today would mean the document could be shared at this year’s 
commencement. Kiran and Michiko shared the following proposed language with the committee:  

 

 

Kiran shared that one of the things that came up in our conversation is about the balance between a 
more universally applicable statement and the specific experience of us here on this land at this 
college.  

Kiran was given permission to read Alison Field’s words: “When I read this, I think the context for the 
land acknowledgement is clear. It’s about our college and what happened here in this place. But this is 
complicated by the details of the history here, so we do need to find a balance. For example, we can’t 
necessarily literally trace the detailed history of this particular square footage that we occupy, at least 
in part, because the Ohlone people in this region were driven out so quickly and effectively, either 
getting absorbed into Spanish mission settlements or fleeing to the East Bay, which was a site of 
resistance for a while. We may not know much in the way of the specific details of the workers who 
toiled in this specific olive grove or on this specific ranch, but we do know that in spite of California 
being labeled a ‘Free State,’ African Americans, Indigenous Americans, Chinese Americans, Native 
Hawaiians, and others were enslaved and or forced to work here, and that had everything to do with 
capitalism, and even racial capitalism, as the specific economic system that was put in place here.” 

Michiko highlighted how awesome it is to have this conversation, and to have the original creator, 
Jasmin Padilla Valencia, in the room. Because of Jasmin’s leadership in initiating the 
acknowledgement, this conversation has blossomed into a campus wide discussion.  



 

Kiran shared that the group would like to hear any concerns regarding adding back the word 
capitalism. Diana Tedone-Goldstone appreciated that EAPC members took the comments from SSPC 
and brought them back to IPC, completing research and returning with evidence and justification 
regarding keeping capitalism in the document. Lisa Palmer shared that she agreed and felt that the 
specific type of exploitation is important and that it makes more sense given the logic of the argument 
that is being made. She shared that Alison’s comments and how capitalism is at the root of a lot of the 
problems makes sense to her. She also added that she is happy that the word ‘every’ has been taken out 
of the second paragraph. 

Elizabeth Terzakis responded to comments that were made at the last meeting regarding the inclusion 
of the word capitalism, and arguing that while capitalism generates wealth, it is unevenly distributed 
and concentrated at the top, which is a major issue. Elizabeth believed capitalism should be addressed 
alongside imperialism and racism and highlighted the history of the land upon which the campus was 
built. Jasmin touched upon the significance of land acknowledgements, noting that they can be 
uncomfortable but are important for recognizing historical context. Jasmin advocated for incorporating 
and enhancing land acknowledgements to benefit and educate people. 

Lezlee Ware added that discussing issues like capitalism provides an opportunity to educate and 
stimulate critical thinking. She emphasized the importance of reflecting on past, present, and future 
roles in academic growth and added that examining capitalism is valuable for students and colleagues 
alike. She supported continuing these discussions as part of academic discourse. Elizabeth and Kiran 
discussed the complexity of acknowledging historical injustices, such as the impact on Indigenous 
societies and cultures. They emphasized that recognizing these issues is about acknowledging the 
reality of participating in systems built on past exploitation, not about assigning guilt to individuals. 
The goal is to face the truth, take responsibility for education, and use this understanding as a basis for 
learning and action. 

Lisa Palmer agreed with much of what had been discussed but raises a concern about the use of the 
term "every" in the context of acknowledging the benefits from a system built on historical injustices. 
She suggests replacing "every" with "we, as a college community" to avoid the absolute term and more 
accurately reflect the collective impact and benefit from the system, while still acknowledging that not 
everyone might feel included in this characterization. Kiran clarified that SSPC did not have issue with 
that word being changed.  



Althea Kippes expressed her opinion that capitalism should not be included in the land 
acknowledgement statement. She emphasized that the inclusion of capitalism was discussed previously 
and she remains opposed to it. Paul Roscelli argued against the inclusion, citing different 
interpretations and historical arguments. He suggested that capitalism should not be singled out as a 
system of oppression and expressed his disagreement with the current proposal, feeling that data points 
of a variety of scholars may have not been considered. He suggested using “economic” which suggests 
a wide variety of systems. Althea suggested that further discussion and consultation with experts might 
be needed to address the complexities of including capitalism in the statement and to ensure it reflects 
a broader range of experiences. 

Lezlee Ware emphasized that the ongoing discussion supports her earlier point about encouraging 
critical thinking regarding terminology, history, and the future direction of the community. She 
highlights the value of democracy, where disagreement is natural, respectful debate is encouraged, and 
decisions are made through voting. She proposed that this conversation could be valuable for college 
discussions with students. 

 
Motion – To approve the proposed update as revised above: M/S: Kiran Malavade 

Discussion – none 
Abstentions – none 
Approval – motion passes with 2 votes against and all others in favor 

 

D. Cal-GETC Update 

Gloria Darafshi presented on behalf of this item. She shared the following with the committee: 



 

 



 

E. Updating List of advisory tasks “Annually review how the campus is meeting Standard IIA and 
IIB” to “Annually review how the campus is meeting Standard II.” 

This item was tabled and will be discussed next academic year.  

F. IPC Achievements 2023/2024 

Diana Tedone-Goldstone and Chialin Hsieh presented on behalf of this item. They shared the 
following presentation with the committee:  

 



 

 

 



 

 

 

G. Potential Impacts Summer and Fall Enrollments (e.g., FAFSA, Fraudulent Enrollment/Bots) 

Manuel Perez and Wissem Bennani presented on behalf of this item. They shared the following 
information with the committee:  

 



 



 

H. Good of the order 

I. Important Dates 

a. May 18-24 Finals week 

b. May 25 Commencement! 

J. Adjournment  

K. Adjournment- Meeting adjourned at 11:29am. 
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